

Report To: South Huron Council

From: Dwayne McNab, Development Services

Manager/CBO

Date: February 20 2018

Report: BLDG 18-02

Subject: 2017 Building Department Financial Report

Recommendations:

That South Huron Council receives the report from D. McNab, Development Services Manager/ CBO re: 2017 Building Department Financial Report for information only.

Purpose:

This report is for information only

Background and Analysis:

As required under the Ontario Building Code (Div. C Part 1 Sec 1.9) a report referred to in section 7(4) of the Building Code Act shall be prepared every 12 months by a principal authority (Municipality of South Huron). It shall include prescribed fees authorized by the principal authority to administer and enforce the Act. The report shall be made available to persons and organizations that have requested to be notified.

The attached report includes a breakdown of direct and indirect costs in delivering services related to enforcement of the Act as well as any Reserve funds.

Operational Considerations:

As this report is being presented for information purposes only, no alternatives are presented.

South Huron's Strategic Plan:

- ✓ Increased Communications and Municipal Leadership
- ✓ Transparent, Accountable, and Collaborative Governance

Financial Impact:

There are no financial implications for the Corporation resulting from the proposed recommendation

Legal Impact:

There are no legal implications for the Corporation resulting from the proposed recommendation

Staffing Impact:

There are no staffing implications for the Corporation resulting from the proposed recommendation

Policies/Legislation:

This report is consistent with the legislative requirements provided in the Building Code Act.

Consultation:

S. Becker – Financial Services Manager/Treasurer

Related Documents:

2017 Building Department Financial Report (attached)

Respectfully submitted,

Dwayne McNab, Development Services Manager/CBO